CYNGOR CYMUNED PENALUN          

             PENALLY COMMUNITY COUNCIL

Penally Community Council Meeting

Wednesday 07 October 2015, 

Village Hall, Penally

7.15pm

Present:
Councillors S Paul (Chairperson); C Cavill; V Paul; M Penn; J Preston.
      

C. Clemson(Clerk) and Mr. P. Bradbury.

Apologies:
Councillor A. Richards

Before the meeting began Councillor Paul introduced Mr. Piers Bradbury to the meeting who has expressed an interest in becoming a Community Councillor for Penally.  Councillor Paul gave a short presentation on the work that the Community Council does in the area and asked Mr. Bradbury to send in a short letter expressing his interest should he still wish to take up a position as Councillor.

15/10/01
PCSO Paul Emmanuel and PCSO Andrew Griffiths (Village Speeding)
PCSO Griffiths advised that although the 20mph limit within the village is too low to accurately monitor/record data with a speeding device, they had recently monitored vehicles travelling through the village and no-one had travelled over 30mph.   Councillor  Preston mentioned that there is definitely a problem in the mornings  between 8am and 9am and perhaps just the presence of the PCSO would help.  PCSO Emmanuel and Griffiths offered to monitor speeding on different times on different days in the hope that this is a deterrent in itself.  

Councillor  Cavill mentioned that an email had been received from a local resident stating that installing traffic calming measures may have a detrimental effect to businesses in the village.   

The PCSO will keep in touch via Councillor Preston and will send in reports to Tenby Observer and add Penally to the “20mph in Front of our School” campaign

Councillor  V Paul  asked if extra 20mph signage could be installed at the beginning of the village.  As this is a Highways issue the police are unable to help and suggested that we contact Ben Blake at Pembrokeshire County Council.  Councillors thanked both PCSO's for their time and help in the matter.
15/10/02
Apologies
Apologies received from Councillor A. Richards.

Letters of resignation have been received from Councillor M. Jenks and T. Roberts.   Councillor Jenks has been a member of the Community Council for a considerable amount of time but due to health reasons has decided to step down from her  post and wishes the council all the best in the future.  Councillor Roberts has also resigned due to personal reasons.  Letters of thanks are to be forwarded to both Councillors for all of the work that they have done in the village and for the local community.
15/10/03
Declarations of Interest
None Received
15/10/04
Signing of Minutes of Last Meeting (held Wednesday 09 September 2015)

The minutes of the previous meeting were recorded as a true and accurate record with no amendments.  The Chairperson, Councillor S. Paul duly signed the minutes.  Proposed Councillor  J Preston.  Seconded Councillor V. Paul.
15/10/05
Matters Arising
Planning Update 15/0222/PA – 45 Self Catering Units, Land rear of Night Owl
Councillor Preston has been informed that this is going to be a managed development.  The Community Council may receive a sum of money towards road improvements in the village from this development.  Councillor Preston also informed that the Planning Committee have also approved the demolition of the Night Owl Building and 11 residential units will be built on this area.
Possible withdrawal of First Cymru Bus Route 349 through Penally Village.

Following emails that have passed between Councillor J. Preston and First Cymru, it has been noted that there are apparently no plans at the moment to withdraw the bus service.  However, this may be reviewed in early 2016.  Following a discussion which summed up the importance of this service to many residents in Penally, it was concluded that a letter be forwarded to First Cymru giving our concerns and that we will work with First Cymru and co-operate as much as possible to keep this service going.  

15/10/06
Re-siting of WW1 Veterans Board
The History Club have asked if this can be placed on the church wall slightly adjacent to the three information boards.  Councillor Cavill informed the group that if it is placed on the wall next to the cemetery they will have to ask for church permission.  After a short discussion councillors decided that they would like to see the plaque so they can choose the most appropriate site.  The Clerk will contact Judy Williams and request a site meeting, possibly Tuesday 20th October, 10.30am.  In the meantime, it was proposed that the plaque be placed behind the war memorial wall in the standing area as a temporary measure until a full decision has been made.  All in favour.

15/10/07
Planning 
15/0681/DC Discharge of Condition 8 for PP 14/1055/PA. Land west of Roberts Wall Farm, Penally. (Landscaping, Fencing and Gates)  The Clerk will contact Planning and ask for an explanation of Condition 8 and email Councillors with their comments.

15/10/08
Correspondence Received
CLERKS & COUNCILS DIRECT
Magazine September 2015
SLCC
The Clerk Magazine September 2015
POPPY WREATHS
The Clerk has ordered 2 x poppy wreaths at a cost of £27 each.  These will be collected from De Valance Pavilian within the next few weeks.  Cost £27 each
XMAS TREE
The Clerk has ordered a 16ft Xmas Tree through Pembroke Town Council. Awaiting delivery confirmation and cost. 
Meeeting at Greenhill School – Monday 05 October
Members of the public from the Tenby area had their say on the key issues affecting them and their communities this week.  Local residents and community groups from Tenby and Saundersfoot met with senior County Council staff and members at Greenhill School on Monday (5th October).

The event was one of a series of events taking place across the county this month.

The “Pembrokeshire County Council is Changing” events aim to give residents the opportunity to look in detail at topics they raise as being most important for their communities.

At Tenby the reductions in government grant and the need to continue making substantial savings in the Council's budget were the focus of discussions.

Council Deputy Leader, Cllr Keith Lewis, said: "Pay and funding pressures are contributing to what are already sizeable cuts in government grants to the Authority, meaning our savings target for 2016 - 2017 is the most considerable yet.  To date the impact on services in Pembrokeshire has been less pronounced than in some other areas in Wales. However, given the challenge we continue to face, it is inevitable that the scale of changes and the speed at which they will need to be made will increase," he said. "Our “Pembrokeshire County Council is Changing”events provide the opportunity for local people and organisations to take part in this process."

How money is spent and savings made was one of the themes that the public had asked to talk to the Council in more detail about following an initial series of events in February and March this year.
Those attending Monday's meeting were also given the opportunity to look at some of the other themes highlighted during the first round of events, which included local democracy and decision making; information and communication and Pembrokeshire town centres.
15/10/09
Accounts & Finance


a
Balance of Accounts as at bank statement dated 18 September.

Current Account £9,157.00

Reserve Account £330.60


b
Invoices for Payment dated 07 October.

Smart Gardens
£360.00 (including extra payment of £30 for work on The Green)

C Clemson, Clerk
£163.20

BDO 


£250.00


c
Appeals for Funds:

None Received


d
BDO Return
Issues Arising 1:

The RFO failed to certify section 1 of the Annual Return by the statutory deadline of the 30 June and failed to publish a statement informing the electorate of the reason why the accounts were not certified.

Recommendation:

The RFO must ensure in future years that the accounts are certified, and signed as certified, before the council meeting as a whole approve the accounts before the 30th June immediately following the end of year.  If the RFO fails to do this then a notice must be displayed in accordance with Regulation 15, paragraph 3

Issues Arising 2:

The bank reconciliation as a 31 March 2015 shows that cheques are greater than 6 months old are still outstanding.  These cheques are too old to be cashed and should be written off or replaced with current cheques.

Recommendation:

The council must decide whether the amounts should be written off or replaced with current cheque.  The decision should be minuted and only with the council's agreement should the amount be written off from the bank reconciliation and the accounts.
It was agreed that the cheque in question - Cheque Number 001357, G Rogers (Father Christmas) £50 dated 09 January 2013- be written off from the bank reconciliation.
15/10/10 
County Councillor's Report
Dog Fouling Signs
Five dog fouling signs have been ordered for placing at points where problems have been identified.  They have been invoiced to the St Mary Out Liberty Community Council who have placed the order at a cost of £7.50 each.  Once received we will reimburse SMOL Community Council for the cost.  The Green, entrance to the Playing Field and The Station were mentioned as possible locations.
15/10/11
Items of Business Submitted by Members
None Received
15/10/12
Reports from Councillors
Councillor V. Paul asked the Clerk to chase up Richard Staden and the trimming of the Horse Chestnut Tree .  She also mentioned that holiday lets are leaving their rubbish outside the homes at the wrong times and this is becoming a problem with litter.  The Clerk will contact CROW News and ask that this be put in the next edition.  It was also suggested that a leaflet be put through the doors welcoming them to the village, and asking that they park considerately and put their rubbish out at the stated times.  Jon Preston will contact Marcia and ask that she put together a leaflet.

The road sweeper came through the village and drove down the middle of the road and missed clearing the gutters.  Councillor Preston will contact Glenville Codd, Area Maintenance and inform of same.

Councillor Penn mentioned the path near to the church/St Teilo's Cottage which has moss growing on and may become slippy.  This is maintained by the County Council and The Clerk will advise Area Maintenance.

She also asked that The Clerk contact Smart Gardens and ask that they further cut back the brambles etc., behind the green electric box on The Green.

Councillor S Paul mentioned that when he arrived at the Village Hall at 6.45pm, the door had been left open.   He also asked that the Clerk contact Penally Range and ask for a representative from the MOD to attend poppy day.

15/10/13
Items for Crow News
Litter Problem.

Speeding through the Village
15/10/14
Date of Next Meeting – Wednesday 11 November 2015

